Council Meeting Date: September 23, 2002 Agenda Item: 7(c)

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEM
CITY OF SHORELINE, WASHINGTON

AGENDA TITLE: Motion to Authorize the City Manager to Execute a Construction
Contract with the lowest bid contractor for the 175" Street Sidewalk
(Meridian to Corliss Avenues) Project and the 175" Street Sidewalk
(Adjacent to the YMCA) Project.

DEPARTMENT: Public Works

PRESENTED BY: Paul S. Haines, Public Works Director
Jill Marilley, City Engineer

PROBLEM/ISSUE STATEMENT: Staff is requesting that Council authorize the City
Manager to execute a construction contract with the lowest bid contractor for the 175"
Street Sidewalk (Meridian to Corliss Avenues) Project and the 175" Street Sidewalk
(adjacent to the YMCA) Project. Staff is requesting Council approval at this time in order
to complete the project by December 31, 2002 to utilize construction Transportation
Improvement Board (TIB) grant funding approved for this project.

The 175" Street Sidewalk (Meridian to Corliss Avenues) Project scope of work includes
designing and constructing standard curb, gutter and sidewalk with railing and minimal
storm drainage improvements along 175" Street from Meridian Avenue to Corliss
Avenue. This project would connect existing sidewalks for a continuous flow from
Meridian Avenue to Corliss Avenue and provide safe travel for pedestrians accessing
the bus stop, the elementary school and the church.

The 175™ Street Sidewalk (adjacent to the YMCA) Project scope of work includes
designing and constructing new concrete curb, gutter and eight (8) foot wide sidewalks,
driveway aprons, and storm drainage adjustments. In addition, it includes Americans
with Disabilities Act (ADA) improvement ramps on the north side of NE 175" Street
between 15" Avenue NE and the YMCA. This project would connect existing sidewalks
for continuous flow along 175" Street to 15™ Avenue NW.

Due to the need to complete this project by the end of 2002, the project bids were
received and opened on September 23, 2002. Therefore, staff will be bringing the
name of the recommended lower bidder and the actual amount of the recommended
contract to tonight's Council meeting.

FINANCIAL IMPACT: The 175" Street Sidewalk (Meridian to Corliss Avenues) Project
is identified in the City’s 2002 CIP and includes a total project budget of $186,285. This
project also includes a TIB grant in the amount of $126,652 for construction work on this
project. The 1 75" Street Sidewalk (adjacent to the YMCA) Project is also identified in
the City’s 2002 CIP and includes a total project budget of $116,000. This project also
includes a TIB grant in the amount of $52,000 for construction work on this project.
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RECOMMENDATION

Staff will present the bid results at the City Council meeting. If bids are within available
resources, staff will recommend that Council authorize the City Manager to execute a
construction contract with lowest bid contractor to complete the 175" Street Sidewalk
Project (Meridian to Corliss Avenues) and the 175" Street Sidewalk (Adjacent to the
YMCA) Project. 2D

Approved By: City Manager > City Attorney /‘7'(&(
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